ACIG Business meeting
ALA Annual Meeting 2010
Washington Hilton, Washington, D.C.
June 27, 2010

Members present:  Lynn Fields, Chair (Southern Illinois University—Edwardsville); Melanie McGurr, Vice-Chair (Ohio State University); Mary Mastraccio, Past Chair (MARCIVE); Mark Scharff, Secretary (Washington University in St. Louis)

Members-at-Large present: Felicity Dykas, (University of Missouri, Columbia), series; John Reese (Backstage Library Works), local systems; Neal Robinson (University of Michigan), names; Elaine Winske  (Florida International University), uniform titles

Liaison present: Damian Iseminger, (New England Conservatory of Music), chair of the Authorities Subcommittee of the Bibliographic Control Committee, Music Library Association

Members not present: Cynthia Stockard (State Library of Louisiana), Member-at-Large, subjects.

Guests: Catherine Scullion (Appleton Public Library); Bob Wolverton (Mississippi State University); Karen Anderson (Backstage Library Worls); Marlena Frackowski (The College of New Jersey).

The meeting convened at 4:16 pm.  

ELECTION

Two Member-at-Large positions were being filled by election—Local Systems and Uniform Titles.  Two candidates for the positions had been identified (Richard Guinn (University of Texas School of Public Health) and Catherine Scullion (Appleton Public Library).  Richard had not been able to attend, which allowed Catherine to express a preference to stand for election to the Uniform Titles position.  With no nominations coming from the floor, Mark Scharff moved to adopt the slate, and Damian seconded the motion.  The slate received unanimous approval. [modified below]

ASSESSING THE PROGRAM

A headcount produced a figure of 99 attendees.  This was better than might have expected, given the conflicts with the RDA Update session and the PCC Participants’ meeting, the isolated location of the hotel, and the overall lower attendance for the conference.  We have little control over locale other than that dictated by the size of room we need and an expressed desire for proximity to similar groups.  We generally agreed that the topic was timely and that our speakers did a good job covering their assignments.  Damian noted the program’s music orientation, and asked the non-musicians in the group for their reaction.  The consensus, around a statement by Lynn, was that the general principles came through clearly.  Mary noted that in the past, the sign-in lists were used to send e-mail reminders in advance of the next conference.  She asked if this should continue.  Karen Anderson said that she appreciated the reminder.  Mary added that ALA members signed up for ALA Connect can become members of a group’s page to receive notice of material posted to the page.  This yielded the idea of using the list to send invitations to join the ACIG page.  One person mentioned being unfamiliar with ALA Connect; others responded by mentioning its role in providing broader access to documents and information, and facilitating communication.    Lynn will soon draft an e-mail to send to program attendees after sending it to the ACIG members for feedback.  The message will ask for feedback on the program and also invite recipients to join the ACIG page in ALA Connect.  It can also ask for links to any blogs or other social-networking activity related to the program session.  Finally, it will solicit volunteers to serve as ACIG Wiki/Blog Coordinator (q.v.).

PLANNING FOR MIDWINTER 2011

Midwinter is a reporting session for ACIG.  Consultation of the minutes for the 2010 Midwinter business meeting confirmed that the group had decided to ask for a two-hour time slot for 2011 Midwinter.  To start the discussion of possible content, Damian suggested that we could consider asking RDA test participants to report on authority-control problems revealed in the testing process.  Some who had attended the RDA Test Participants’ meeting mentioned some of the procedures that had been developed for creating and editing authority records during the test period.  There was debate about organizing a panel as opposed to individual presentations.  Some also wondered if a speaker might be found to talk about the implications of the RDA test and possible implementation for NACO.  

It was considered likely that Janis Young of the Library of Congress would give an LC report, so the question was what to do with the rest of the session and how much of the session to give over to reporting vs. time for the business meeting.  Returning to the idea of seeking reports from the RDA Test, names were floated as to possible speakers—Adam Schiff [who is not an RDA tester himself], David Reser of LC (who could perhaps offer input from the LC experience, and also any initial impressions from the test data itself), someone from the University of Chicago (which has committed to RDA), or Robert Maxwell.  

The Midwinter business meeting has traditionally been long because it is the primary time for brainstorming Annual program sessions.  Requesting a two-hour time block might squeeze the group’s time for planning.  More use of ALA Connect might help to bring more fully-formed ideas to the business meeting, and the members could choose to continue the meeting elsewhere.  With this, the group resolved to ask for a two-hour time slot, 1:30-3:30 on Sunday.  It was recommended to Lynn that the request emphasize ACIG’s doing its part to “green” the convention schedule, and stress that we would still want a four-hour session at Annual.  The room we request should accommodate 100-125 people; expectations that RDA and a shorter session length might boost attendance were tempered by the West Coast location of the conference, which with funding problems can be expected to hold down attendance.

CONTRIBUTING FROM A DISTANCE—USING ALA Webpages

Mary suggested that members should add authority-related documents, article citations, and announcements that come to our attention under the “News” section of our ALA Wiki page.   Members-at-large should in particular post material pertinent to the areas their titles cover.  The more information there, the more visitors the site will have.

GROUP EXPANSION AND TASKS

Felicity observed that the LC decision to remove genre/form terms from LCSH might call for adding a -member-at-large to follow developments in that arena; she offered a motion to that effect, with Damian providing a second.  The group passed the motion.  Catherine Scullion, the newly-elected member-at-large for uniform titles, expressed a greater interest in the form/genre assignment.   Elaine Winske, the outgoing member-at-large for uniform titles, then agreed to stand for re-election to that position.  Felicity then nominated Catherine and Elaine to those respective positions; Damian provided a second.  The slate was elected unanimously.  Mary suggested that ACIG seek a Wiki/Blog Coordinator for the ALA Connect site.  She has been doing these tasks unofficially, and is willing to continue to do so.  As this could be an opportunity to involve a new person in the work of the interest group, it was resolved that Mary will draft a job description; Lynn will include this in the e-mail mentioned above, and may also post on AUTOCAT and other relevant discussion lists.

Mary mentioned that LC is applying to run a preconference on genre/form for Annual.  She has made an informal offer of our input.  A question for further discussion is whether we should attempt to provide more practical training in our session—e.g. mappings, ILS needs.

The meeting adjourned at 5:18.

Submitted by Mark Scharff, ACIG Secretary 
